ADDENDUM

to

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING between

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

and

ELECTRIC POWER RESEARCH INSTITUTE, INC.

on

COOPERATIVE NUCLEAR SAFETY RESEARCH

Acquisition and Testing of Zion Spent Fuel Pool Neutron Absorber Materials

The Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) "Acquisition and Testing of Zion Spent Fuel Pool Neutron Absorber Materials" Addendum (ADAMS No. ML15015A021) between the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and the Electric Power Research Institute, Inc. (EPRI), which provides for the cooperative neutron absorber performance research and accompanying exchange of information, concluded on September 30, 2016.

Guided by their desire to continue the cooperative effort, the participants hereby extend the MOU "Acquisition and Testing of Zion Spent Fuel Pool Neutron Absorber Materials" Addendum period of performance to expire on September 30, 2021.

New contact information for the NRC and EPRI staff is as follows:

NRC Point of Contact

Eric Focht
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Mail Stop T10-B60
Washington, DC 20555-0001
(301) 415-2094
Eric.Focht@nrc.gov

EPRI Point of Contact

Hatice Akkurt
Used Fuel and HLW Management Program
Electric Power Research Institute
1300 West WT Harris Blvd
Charlotte, NC 28262
(704) 595-2846
hakkurt@epri.com

All other MOU "Acquisition and Testing of Zion Spent Fuel Pool Neutron Absorber Materials" Addendum provisions remain in full force and effect.

/RA/9/28/16/RA/9/30/16Michael F. WeberDateNeil WilmshurstDateDirector of Nuclear RegulatoryVice President and Chief NuclearResearchOfficerU.S. Nuclear Regulatory CommissionElectric Power Research Institute